SCB Social Science Working Group Update for BoG Meeting July, 2013
With representation from nearly 50 countries around the world and having become the second largest group (of all Sections and Working Groups) within the Society in 2011, the Social Science Working Group (SSWG) membership makes up a significant part of SCB’s global conservation community. At this year’s ICCB meeting in Baltimore, we have a number of events being offered to commemorate our 10-year anniversary as a working group, including a Board Retreat scheduled to occur immediately following the conference on July 26th. There we will be discussing our previous achievements in light of our 2009-2014 Strategic Plan and also planning our course for the future. We’re pleased to share with you here a sampling of some of our recent activities and accomplishments.
SSWG Mission 

The mission of the SSWG is to strengthen conservation social science and its application to conservation practice. 

Vision 

By 2014, we seek to: 
· Resolve key scientific debates in conservation policy; 

· Establish a vibrant global community of conservation social scientists; and 

· Catalyze development of the next generation of leaders in conservation social science. 

Goals 

We seek to realize this vision through continuous progress toward five goals: 

      1. Science. Advance scientific understanding of conservation as a social process. 

2. Policy. Inform conservation decision-making through scientific dialogue and stakeholder engagement. 

3. Capacity-building. Enhance the ability of scholars and practitioners to understand and address the social dimensions of biodiversity conservation. 

      4. Membership. Expand, diversify, and engage the SSWG membership. 

      5. Organizational development. Increase the capacity of the SSWG to achieve its mission.

Board of Directors: 

Tara Teel, President, Psychology Representative (Colorado State University)

Daniel Miller, Secretary & Communications Committee Chair, Political Science Representative (University of Michigan)

Kate Christen, SSWG Liaison to SCB Board of Governors (Smithsonian Institution)
David Hoffman, Education Committee Chair, Anthropology Representative (Mississippi State University)

Robin Roth, Membership & Nominations Committee Chair, Geography Representative (York University)
Ashwini Chhatre, Program Committee Chair, At-Large Representative (University of Illinois at Urbana-Champaign)

Douglas Clark, Policy Committee Chair, At-Large Representative (University of Saskatchewan)

Meredith Gore, Conservation Committee Chair, At-Large Representative (Michigan State University)

Aurelie Delisle, Economics Representative (James Cook University & CSIRO Sustainable Ecosystems)

Thomas Heberlein, Sociology Representative (Swedish University of Agricultural Sciences & University of Wisconsin-Madison)

Crista Johnson, Student Affairs Committee Chair, Student At-Large Representative (University of Illinois at Urbana-Champaign)
Recent Activities
Below is a brief listing of some of our recent accomplishments and activities. 
2011-2013 SSWG accomplishments and highlights:
· In 2011, the SSWG became the second largest group (defined by membership numbers, including sections and working groups) within SCB, and in the summer of 2012 its request for official re-chartering by the Society was granted. 
· Held elections and welcomed new and returning SSWG board members for 5 open seats in the fall of 2012; seats represented the disciplines of sociology, political science, and economics as well as one at-large position and one student at-large position.

· Assisted SCB’s Executive Office and the Local Organizing Committees with preparations for the 2013 ICCB meeting in Baltimore and 2011 ICCB in Auckland; assisted with reviews of abstracts and session proposals.

· Delivered a one-day short course, The Role of the Social Sciences in Conservation Planning at the 2013 ICCB meeting. This recurring course has been offered and favorably evaluated at SCB meetings since 2007.  
· Additionally led and co-sponsored several social science workshops and symposia at the 2013 ICCB meeting, including: Social Science for the Next Generation of Conservation Scholars and Practitioners (workshop), and Detecting, Understanding and Deterring Conservation Crime (symposium).
· Participated in a conservation science-policy roundtable event, led by SCB Section and Working Group Presidents, at the 2011 ICCB meeting.

· Provided assistance to SCB’s Marine Section and the organizing committee with promotion and planning of the 2nd International Marine Conservation Congress, held in Victoria, BC in May 2011.
· Participated in the workshop Integrating Human Dimensions into Fish and Wildlife Management – The European Perspective in Umea, Sweden in February 2013. The primary purpose of the workshop was to explore plans for the formal establishment of a European network of human dimensions researchers and practitioners.
· Served on the planning committee for the 2012 conference Pathways to Success: Integrating Human Dimensions into Fisheries and Wildlife Management, held in Breckenridge, Colorado in September. Also co-organized a workshop there – The State of Human Dimensions Capacity: Current Needs and Training Opportunities – which recently led to development of a white paper for consideration as part of a special issue on practitioner capacity building in George Wright Forum.
· Co-sponsored and participated in an invited session Adapting Conservation to Demographic and Social Changes in the 21st Century at the North American Wildlife and Natural Resources Conference in Atlanta in March 2012.

· Organized a panel session Beyond Protected Areas: Conservation in the 21st Century at the Association of American Geographers annual conference in New York in February 2012.

· Organized and participated in several sessions offered at the 13th Biennial Conference of the International Association for Study of the Commons in Hyderabad, India in January 2011. Sessions included Governing and Managing Common Property Resources in the Face of Climate Change, Understanding Commons Institutions and Interactions across Scales, and Dynamics of Natural Resource Policy Decentralization. 
· Partnered with Colorado State University and Wildlife Institute of India to train a total of 93 Indian Forest Service Officers 2010-2012 in principles of protected area management, human-wildlife conflict mitigation, and conservation social science. Trainings were supported by a grant ($286,050) from the Indian Council for Forestry Research and Education and are slated to continue with a new funding award for the spring of 2014.

· Continued to partner on the initiative Conservation and Collaboration with Aboriginal Peoples: Best Practices and Lessons Learned – $85,000 awarded by SSHRC Canada. Funding brought Canadian Aboriginal representatives and scientists to a workshop held in conjunction with the 2010 SCB meeting and recently resulted in development of “best practices and lessons learned” documentation and videos on collaborating with Aboriginal peoples on conservation projects: www.conservationcollaboration.ca. 
· Continued to collaborate on “100 questions” exercises to identify conservation research priorities in Canada and the U.S., with financial support received from SSHRC Canada ($51,000) and the Kresge Foundation ($176,073). Co-authored articles recently appearing in Conservation Biology and Methods in Ecology and Evolution which stemmed from these efforts.
· Released second paper in SSWG Working Paper series: Taking Emigration and Remittances into Account in Watershed Management by Carylanna Taylor.

· Expanded the SSWG Ambassadors program to include 25 individuals from countries around the world who serve to disseminate conservation social science resources and recruit/engage members from their respective regions. Also launched a listserve for the program to enhance communication among Ambassadors and began an Ambassador of the month initiative in 2011 to recognize the efforts of these individuals. 
· Served on the search committee for the new Editor in Chief of Conservation Biology 2012-2013.

· Board members served on the Editorial Board for Conservation Biology and Conservation Letters 2010-present.
· Contributed to a book to be published in 2013 by Wiley-Blackwell on Conservation Social Science, edited by Mike Mascia.
· Recently partnered with the SCB North America Section and the International Association of Society and Natural Resources to plan for social science content (including a joint plenary and symposia) at the 2014 SCB North America Section meeting in Montana.
· Planned for a “re-launching” of the SSWG’s Online Catalog of Social Science Tools in conjunction with the 2013 ICCB meeting. Important updates to web content were made, offering an improved resource for practitioners and scholars wanting to know more about how to integrate social science into conservation practice.
· Continued to expand and experience significant growth in new SSWG member networking opportunities – as of this month we reported 436 Facebook fans (with representation from 20+ countries) and 227 Twitter followers, and the SSWG discussion list continues to maintain nearly 900 subscribers. Also expanded the SSWG Expert Directory, with nearly 200 registrants.
For information on SSWG activities, please visit our website (http://www.conservationbiology.org/groups/working-groups/social-science) or contact Tara Teel (tteel@lamar.colostate.edu) or Kate Christen (christenc@si.edu). 
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